
 

 

September 25, 2024 

 
 
Re: County of Brant Resolution – September 24, 2024 
 
At the meeting of September 24th, 2024, the Council of the County of Brant adopted the 
following: 

“Whereas the County of Brant, Middlesex County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, 
Norfolk County, Town of Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra Tavistock, Grey County, 
Perth County, City of Stratford, Municipality of Lambton Shores, and Wellington County 
have successful utilized government funding to create and sustain local community 
transit through Southwest Community Transit; and  

Whereas 85,000 riders have utilized the Southwest Community Transit services in the 
first have of 2024 alone, demonstrating significant community reliance on these services; 
and  

Where as the economic impact of this transit system is estimated to be $748,800,000 
annually, largely due to its role in providing transportation to employment opportunities; 
and  

Whereas the current funding for this critical small urban and rural inter-community transit 
service is set to expire in March 2025, putting the sustainability of the service at risk: 

Therefore be it resolved that County of Brant council urges the provincial government to 
continue funding Southwest Community Transit beyond March 2025 to ensure the 
ongoing viability of this essential service for small urban and rural Ontario 

Be it further resolved that this resolution be circulated to Elgin County, Middlesex 
County, Norfolk County, Oxford County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, Town of 
Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra Tavistock, Perth County, City of Stratford, 
Municipality of Lambton Shores, Wellington County, Bruce County, Municipality of 
Bayham, Municipality of Thames Centre and other relevant stakeholders for their 
support and advocacy.” 

Respectfully, 
 
 
Briar Allison 
Deputy Clerk 
County of Brant 

Bfff nl Simply Grand 

----~---

County of Brant 
26 Park Avenue P.O Box 160 
Burford, ON NOE 1A0 

T: 519.449.2451 
TF: 1.888.250.2295 

F: 519.449.2454 



If this information is required in an accessible format, 
please contact the Township at 705-432-2355. 

 

 

The Corporation of 
The Township of Brock 

1 Cameron St. E., P.O. Box 10 
Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 

705-432-2355 

October 1, 2024 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
 
Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
Re:  Rideshare Services 
  
Please be advised that Council adopted the following resolution at their Council meeting held on 
September 23, 2024: 

C-2024-226 
“Whereas, the Township of Brock faces challenges related to limited access to 
transportation, and there exists a pressing need for a ride-sharing service to address 
transportation gaps within our community; and 
Whereas Rideshare services are increasingly relied upon by seniors, students, visitors and 
tourists, and residents looking for safe, affordable, convenient, and reliable ways to travel; 
and 
Whereas, the standardization and consistency of regulations across municipalities, 
particularly in Ontario, can improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the regulatory 
framework; and 
Whereas, transferring the responsibility of ride-share regulations and licensing to the 
provincial level would contribute to a more streamlined and uniform governance structure, 
while eliminating associated red tape and unnecessary administrative costs; 
Therefore, Be It Resolved that the Township of Brock Council hereby expresses its support 
for the migration of ride-share regulations and licensing from the municipal level to the 
provincial level; 
Be It Further Resolved that the Township of Brock Council formally requests the 
Government of Ontario to initiate the transfer of responsibilities in the interest of creating a 
more coherent and standardized regulatory framework for ride-sharing services across the 
province; 
Be It Further Resolved that copies of this motion be distributed to the Honourable Doug 
Ford, Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation; 
the Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Honourable 
Laurie Scott, Member of Provincial Parliament for Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock; the  

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the Region of Durham; all Durham Region 
lower-tier municipalities, and all Ontario municipalities.” 

  



Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact Clerks@Brock.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
THE TOWNSHIP OF BROCK 
 

 
 
Maralee Drake 
Deputy Clerk 
 
MD:dh 
 
cc. Hon. Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation – minister.mto@ontario.ca 
 Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs & Housing – minister.mah@ontario.ca 

Laurie Scott, MPP Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock - laurie.scott@pc.ola.org 
Robin Jones, President, AMO - amopresident@amo.on.ca 
Durham Region municipalities 
All Ontario municipalities 



 
 

October 2, 2024 
 
RE: Southwest Community Transit Services 
 
At its meeting held October 1, 2024 the Municipality of Lambton Shores Council adopted the 
following resolution: 
 

Whereas the County of Brant, Middlesex County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, 
Norfolk County, Town of Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra Tavistock, Grey County, 
Perth County, City of Stratford, Municipality of Lambton Shores, and Wellington County 
have successful utilized government funding to create and sustain local community transit 
through Southwest Community Transit; and  

Whereas 85,000 riders have utilized the Southwest Community Transit services in the first 
have of 2024 alone, demonstrating significant community reliance on these services; and  

Whereas the economic impact of this transit system is estimated to be $748,800,000 
annually, largely due to its role in providing transportation to employment opportunities; 
and  

Whereas the current funding for this critical small urban and rural inter-community transit 
service is set to expire in March 2025, putting the sustainability of the service at risk: 

Therefore be it resolved that (your municipalities name here) council urges the provincial 
government to continue funding Southwest Community Transit beyond March 2025 to 
ensure the ongoing viability of this essential service for small urban and rural Ontario 

Be it further resolved that this resolution be circulated to the County of Brant, Elgin County, 
Middlesex County, Norfolk County, Oxford County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, 
Town of Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra Tavistock, Perth County, City of Stratford, 
Municipality of Lambton Shores, Wellington County, Bruce County, Municipality of 
Bayham, Municipality of Thames Centre and other relevant stakeholders for their support 
and advocacy. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Stephanie Troyer-Boyd, Dipl. M.M. 
Director of Corporate Services 
 

corporate Services 
9577 Port Franks Road 
Thedford, ON N0M 2N0 

T: 519-243-1400 / 1-866-943-1400 
www.lambtonshores.ca 



 

 

LINDSEY A. MANSBRIDGE, CLERK 
21 Reeve Street, PO Box 1614 
Woodstock, ON  N4S 7Y3 
519.539.9800, ext. 3017  1.800.755.0394  
oxfordcounty.ca 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
October 2, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
RE: Southwest Community Transit Services 
 
At its meeting held September 25, 2024 Oxford County Council adopted the following resolution: 
 

Moved By: Bernia Martin 
Seconded By:  Deb Gilvesy 
 
Resolved that correspondence from the South Central Ontario Region Economic 
Development Corporation (SCOR) dated September 17, 2024, be received, and; 
 
Whereas the County of Brant, Middlesex County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, Norfolk 
County, Town of Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra-Tavistock, Grey County, Perth 
County, City of Stratford, Municipality of Lambton Shores, and Wellington County have 
successful utilized government funding to create and sustain local community transit through 
Southwest Community Transit; and 
 
Whereas 85,000 riders have utilized the Southwest Community Transit services in the first 
half of 2024 alone, demonstrating significant community reliance on these services; and 
 
Whereas the economic impact of this transit system is estimated to be $748,800,000 
annually, largely due to its role in providing transportation to employment opportunities; and 
 
Whereas the current funding for this critical small urban and rural inter-community transit 
service is set to expire in March 2025, putting the sustainability of the service at risk; 
 
Therefore, be it resolved that County of Oxford Council urges the provincial government to 
continue funding Southwest Community Transit beyond March 2025 to ensure the ongoing 
viability of this essential service for small urban and rural Ontario. 
 
Be it further resolved that this resolution be circulated to the County of Brant, Elgin County, 
Middlesex County, Norfolk County, Oxford County, Municipality of Strathroy Caradoc, Town 
of Tillsonburg, Municipality of East Zorra-Tavistock, Perth County, City of Stratford, 
Municipality of Lambton Shores, Wellington County, Bruce County, Municipality of Bayham, 
Municipality of Thames Centre and other relevant stakeholders for their support and 
advocacy. 
 

Thank you, 
 

 
Lindsey A. Mansbridge 
Clerk 
CC: Oxford County Area Municipal Clerks  

((t>xford County 
Growing stronger together 

Committed to .. 
100% RE I Zero Waste I Zero Poverty 


